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CALENDAR EVENTS 

WEEK 4B   

May 10 – May 14 Monday- Friday Year 8 Assessment Week  

May 10 Monday Year 12 Biology Depth Study Day 

May 11 - May 14 Tuesday- Friday Years 7 & 9 NAPLAN 

May 11 Tuesday  P&C Meeting 

May 11 Tuesday Parent Teacher Night 2 

May 12 Wednesday Athletics Carnival 

WEEK 5A   

May 17 - May 21  Monday-Friday Years 7 & 9 NAPLAN 

May 18 – May  21 Tuesday- Friday Year 10 Assessment Week 

May 19 Wednesday Western Sydney Careers Market 

WEEK 6B   

May 24- May 28 Monday - Friday Year 9 Assessment Week  

May 24  Monday 
Year 7 STEM Excursion- Sydney 

Zoo 

May 28 Friday 
Year 7 STEM Incursion – 

Minecraft 



 

 

PRINCIPAL 

Mr Glyn Trethewy 

DEPUTY PRINCIPALS 

Mrs Clarinda Oliveux 
Mrs Melissa Debritt 
Mrs Frances Freemantle 

 

 

 

WEEK 8B   

June 8 Tuesday 
Year 10 into 11 Parent 
Information Evening 

June 8 Tuesday P&C Meeting 

                 WEEK 9A   

June 15- June 18 Tuesday - Friday Futures Week- Careers 

June 17 Thursday Year 7 and 10 Vaccinations 

WEEK 10B   

June 24 Thursday 
Year 11 Investigating Science 

Penrith Lakes Excursion   

June 25 Friday  Last Day of School Term 

WHO’S WHO 

SCHOOL CAPTAINS 2021 

Grace Lees 
Nicklas Lusch  
  
 

SCHOOL VICE CAPTAINS 2021 

Sara Baburi 
Katie Meier 
Rhiannon Paget 
Tyler Consolacion 
Liam Firth 
James Hewitt 
 



 

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

 

Principal’s Report 

Welcome back to Term 2. We will have a focus this Term on assessment and 
reporting with Year 12 having complete their Midcourse Examinations and Year 
11 now half way through their Preliminary Course work. Our half yearly 
assessment activities and testing will also be in full swing so students need to 
ensure they are working to complete activities and prepare for all upcoming tasks.  

We return this Term with some staffing changes. We welcome Mrs Debritt to the 
position of Deputy Principal of Jamison High School. She takes over from Mr 

Grahame who has been seconded by the Department to work in Parramatta. We have also appointed a 
third Deputy Principal to implement and drive our Strategic Improvement Plan. This role specifically 
targets student performance in the top 2 bands for the HSC as well as performance on external 
examinations including NAPLAN. Mrs Freemantle has been appointed to this position. Mrs Schofield 
takes on the role as Relieving Head Teacher Science and Ms Margetts has been appointed to the role of 
Year 8 Year Adviser and will assist Mrs Simpson in this role. At the end of Term we farewelled Mrs Bourke 
from support and we expect to announce a permanent appointment to our Support Faculty shortly.  

The 2020 Annual Report is now available for download on our School website. If you want to know about 
the programs and activities that ran last year and about our School performance, please review the 
document. Due to the disrupted learning from last year, it is an account of schooling in a pandemic and 
makes for interesting reading. We will present our Annual Report at the next P&C Meeting on Tuesday 
night. 

We have also been preparing for moving NAPLAN testing online. Next week these examinations will run 
for Years 7 and 9 students. Separate communication has been put out to parents about this. We have 
been preparing for this for quite a while in terms of focused activities in classes and targeted support 
and tutoring for students. As we move to the online testing, we have trained a group of staff to ensure 
the smooth running of the tests and to support students as the complete the NAPLAN components. A 
reminder that students will require a set of wired headphones that can be plugged into our computers 
in order to complete the NAPLAN Tests. 

There have been a number of student led fundraising activities this year. Last term we raised funds for 
The World’s Greatest Shave as well as for a women’s shelter. This Term the school turned pink for a day 
on Wednesday April 28. This was to raise funds for the McGrath Foundation. We are aware that this 
fundraiser is very close to home for a number of our families and this was shown in the generosity of 
our community which saw us raise over $1000 for this cause. A special thank you to Year 12 Work Studies 
students Chaise Bell, Ben Lees, Jackson McGrath and Hayden Schempp who organised the event. 

Our sporting success is now back on the agenda as competitions start up again. We have been competing 
in various knock out competitions and our carnivals are now in full swing. We had students compete 
recently at the Combined High Schools State Swimming. Congratulations to 12 Boys 100 Freestyle 
competitor Zack Leydecker and the 16 Girls Relay team, Charlotte Gimson, Sky Stevens, Emily Paine-Bell 
and Chelsea Sutton. We look forward to more participation in knockout and other sporting events to 
extend our curriculum. 

 

 



 

We have also implemented our Senior Study for Year 11 and 12 students. This is to support students 
through their final two years of schooling and it is a designated area of the Library for students to work 
in and be supported by staff through their studies. We have the provision of English and mathematics 
tutoring as well as study resources, course outlines and access to printing facilities for students. 

We have been dealing with issues around student use of various Social Media platforms. While it can 
be a wonderful tool for students to stay connected and to gain information, there are also many pitfalls 
and dangers associated with online activity. Earlier this year as part of our Anti-Bullying Plan we had 
our Police Liaison Officer come to the school and run workshops for students in Years 7 to 10. He 
focused on the law, safety online as well as implications of cyber bullying. We also ran a workshop for 
parents in Years 8 and 9 around the dangers of Social Media. Parents are encouraged to discuss and 
monitor their child’s use of Social Media to ensure they are safe and make good decisions during their 
time online. 

We also have concerns around access to and the use of Vapes. At the start of the Term we sent our 
correspondence on the risks and dangers associated with Vaping. You can help in this area by talking 
to your child about the dangers of smoking/vaping. Parents are also encouraged to report those who 
are selling cigarettes and e-cigarettes to minors.  

We are progressing with the plans for the construction of the new school Multi-Purpose Facility. We 
expect work will commence soon. This will cause some disruption at the front of the School and will 
mean that a large section is fenced off while construction takes place. We will keep our community 
informed of updates on the construction and about access to the school. The timeline sees the 
completion of the facility for early next year.  

We are currently updating our email addresses for parents to ensure our School Bytes system has 
correct contact information. If you have recently changed your email address, please contact the school 
so that we can update your details. We are also contacting some parents to gain email addresses for 
contact through School Bytes.  When we first introduced this program we focused mainly on it being 
for excursions and payments. Increasingly we are using it for communication about School Programs 
and Events along with our Social Media Pages. A reminder to parents that we also run closed Facebook 
Groups for parents only. These are aligned to individual Year Groups. 

The last P&C meeting was the Annual General Meeting. At that meeting a new committee was elected. 
I would like to acknowledge and thank the outgoing President Natasha Webster for her timeless service 
to the school during her tenure and the way she worked with staff to support students. Her leadership 
and in particular fundraising activities have funded many of the improvements around the school. I 
would also like to acknowledge Jo Miller Crisp, the former treasurer for her management and 
organisation while on the committee, I welcome the incoming committee President Warren Apap, Vice 
President Kate Harrison, Secretary Jodie Paulin and Treasurer Kate Lancaster. Our next meeting is 
Tuesday May 11 at 7 pm in Aspires Café. 

Finally, It was a pleasure to attend the City Of Penrith RSL Sub Branch School ANZAC Day Service at 
Penrith Paceway. The School had a delegation of students who attended and we were represented in 
all areas of the service. A special mention to our School Captains Grace Lees and Nicklas Lusch who 
were selected to host the service, a role they undertook with distinction and respect.  

 

Glyn Trethewy 

Principal Jamison High School 
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             Clarinda Oliveux                             Melissa Debritt                                 Frances Freemantle 

  

Deputy’s Desk 

Term Two is historically a thriving and bustling time in the school calendar as our school community 
approaches the last weeks of Semester 2. It is the first of the two formal assessment and reporting cycles 
for the year combined with NAPLAN for Year 7 & Year 9. Staff and students busily engaged in a variety of 
assessment tasks, examinations, marking, reporting and Parent/Teacher evenings. Term Two also offers 
many other extracurricular activities such as JobQuest, Zone Cross Country and Athletic Carnivals, and the 
Western Sydney Careers Market, to name a few. Jamison High School has a superb reputation within our 
local community. This reputation is vital for our students who wish to transition to university, work, TAFE, 
apprenticeships and so many other opportunities.  

Year 12  
Year 12 have approximately 15 weeks of formal schooling before they begin their HSC Examinations. 
Students will sit their Trial HSC examinations commencing Term 3, Week 2. The Trial HSC is crucial for 
students as it mirrors the expectations of the HSC Examination. Most examinations are 3 hours in length 
and therefore require students to have the necessary knowledge and skills to use the allocated time wisely 
so as to achieve their best. Students should now be in a regular study pattern, practising past papers and 
accessing staff for feedback and advice. Year 12 will receive their Trial HSC Examination timetable before 
the end of the school term giving them the opportunity to use their term break to study.  
 
Year 11 
Year 11 have recently completed a range of assessment items. It will be important for students to reflect 
on their results and develop strategies that will assist them in future tasks. Teachers are busy working on 
developing higher order thinking skills with their students and the development of literacy skills via the 
use of ALARM (A Learning and Response Matrix). Teachers are focusing on providing feedback to students 
about their writing style and suggesting areas for improvement through the submission of draft work 
samples. Students are also being encouraged to reflect on their own learning style and to set clear, 
aspirational learning goals for themselves. Students have access to their teacher mentors to assist them 
in this process.  
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Year 10  
Year 10 students are about to begin their HSC Subject Selection Process where they select subjects and 
patterns of study for their senior school years. At Jamison High School we provide a very comprehensive 
Mentor program. The program involves meetings and guidance from  
teacher mentors and parent and student interviews to ensure that students are able to make informed 
choices based on their interests, abilities and future directions. Year 10 and their  
parents will have access to a Subject Selection Evening where staff are on hand giving students and 
parents the opportunity to discuss course requirements and senior commitments.  
 
Uniform 
We set and support a high standard for our school uniform. Wearing the correct uniform demonstrates 
to our local community, which employs our young people, that Jamison High School imparts pride, ethics 
and values across our student community. Winter is upon us and parents and students are reminded that 
school jumpers, sloppy joes and jackets are available from the Uniform Shop. When your child leaves for 
school please insist that they wear Jamison High School uniform items. 

Due to Work Health and Safety requirements, footwear must comply with the NSW Department of 
Education Guidelines. Student’s shoes must be all black, the entire foot is to be covered by the shoe, and 
the shoe must have a stout sole and firm leather uppers.   

Reminder - tracksuit pants, hoodies and non-school coloured items of any kind are NOT part of the 
Jamison High School uniform and are unacceptable attire for any reason. Our policy is to supply loan socks, 
jumpers, pants and skirts for students to change into for the day if they are not in correct uniform.  

Given that our ultimate goal is to assist parents raise responsible, morally ethical and socially responsible 
young people we are proud to acknowledge the majority of parents who support our commitment and 
expertise in delivering successful learning and wellbeing outcomes for our students which starts with Safe 
Respectful Aspirational Learners who embrace the Jamison Way. Parents may enquire about a payment 
plan to purchase items immediately. Please contact the appropriate Deputy Principal or Year Adviser for 
assistance. There is a limited amount of school jumpers/uniform items in the clothing pool, in excellent 
condition which can also assist families as needed. The school uniform shop opening hours are:  

Tuesday afternoon 12.30pm – 4.30pm 

Friday morning 7.30am – 11.30am.  

Merit System  
Another aspect of our PBL Program is our school merit system. It is very pleasing that so many of our 
students strive to be recognised and rewarded for their cooperation and diligence in their studies. 
Students place the Teacher’s Awards in their House Box once they have obtained a Faculty Award and 
House Points are awarded on the basis of the number submitted from each house. Faculty Awards lead 
to Year Adviser Awards and ultimately Deputy Principal Awards and Principal Medallions. 
 
A great start to the Term so far and let’s keep it going! 

 
 

 

 

 

 

DEPUTY PRINCIPAL’S REPORT CONT. 

Clarinda Oliveux  
Deputy Principal 
Years 7, 9 & 11 

Melissa Debritt  
Deputy Principal 
Years 8, 10 & 12 
 
 
 

Frances Freemantle       
Deputy Principal 
Instructional Leader 



 

Over $1000 raised on Wednesday 28 April to support the McGrath 

Foundation 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

   

 

 

PINK DAY 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https://mumbrella.com.au/mcgrath-foundation-reveals-new-branding-scg-turns-pink-417953&psig=AOvVaw0OpxxiNis3tf4YNRNLR2zc&ust=1620437365372000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCMiumuG1tvACFQAAAAAdAAAAABAQ
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=http://clipart-library.com/free/breast-cancer-logo-png.html&psig=AOvVaw19YZ9EbBzOUnjmWTp5eKn1&ust=1620437491935000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCMjJ4Jq2tvACFQAAAAAdAAAAABAN


  

 

 

 

 

Jamison High School Drama students have had a very successful Term 1 and 2 so far. Year 8 Drama have created a 

new piece of theatre, called Snooze that will be auditioned for the Regional Drama Festival. 

Year 12 Drama have attended specialist CoLab workshops at Glenmore Park High School presented by Chopt Logic 

and Swoop Theatre companies. Students had the opportunity to work withy professional theatre practitioners to 

create their HSC Drama major works. This is to assist students in maximising their HSC results in their group project. 

Jakob Lodge of Year 12 has been selected to represent Jamison High School in the PULSE Drama Ensembles and Mia 

Makin has the distinction of being an indigenous guide in the Burrawa program that involves telling the stories of 

our first nations people as part of a harbour bridge climb.  

Our Year 11 Drama class are working with director, Sophie Kelly on a production of Impending Everyone by … being 

presented on the 16th and 17th of June in the Drama Studio. This is a partnership production with ATYP and we are 

very excited to have been selected as a partner school. Scott Fryirs, Emily Duggan, Matisse Birnie, Laine Johnston 

and Danielle Alcock have been selected to attend the 2021 State Drama Camp, which prepares students for their 

HSC.  

Year 10 Drama are working with Shy Magnasin, from The Q Theatre on an original documentary theatre 

performance to be showcased at the 2021 Youth Theatre Festival at the Joan Sutherland Centre on  the evening of 

Friday 25th June. Tickets will be available from the Q Theatre box office for parents and friends to attend. 

Jamison High School students will also be working with playwright Alana Valentine to create a brand new play over 

the next 18 months, in conjunction with other public high schools in the area. This is an outstanding and prestigious 

opportunity for our students and we are very proud of their achievements. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DRAMA STUDENT SUCCESS 



 

 

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS 

What time does school start? 

School starts at 8:25. Students are to make their way to home room at the sound of this bell. All students 

should be seated in home room by the 8:30 bell. A student who arrives after the 8:30 bell, must report 

to the office to sign in.  

 

What Do I Do If My Child is Late to School? 

You may do any of the following: 

1. Accompany your child to the front office and provide a verbal explanation 

2. Phone the school to provide a verbal explanation 

3. Send a written explanation with your child when they arrive to school on the day they are late 
 

What to do if my child is persistently late? 

If your child is persistently late, they will be interviewed by their mentor or year advisor and an 

improvement program will be implemented. Consequences may be imposed if there is no 

improvement made. 
 

What can I do to help my child? 

Below are some common reasons for students arriving late to school and what you can do to support 

your child: 

 

 

 

 

ATTENDANCE MATTERS 

 

"So, my child is sometimes late for school - does it matter that much?" 

School is usually the first place where children are made aware of the importance of regular timekeeping. 

Arriving early will boost your child's confidence for the day, and set them in the right frame of mind for learning 
and achievement. If a child arrives late the whole class is disrupted and the teacher has to repeat the same things 
over and over again-losing valuable teaching time. Punctuality and good attendance will always be important—at 
school now and later at work. 

Help to make sure your child is given a good start in life by ensuring they arrive at school on time. 

Overslept   Have a back-up plan in case the alarm fails to go off 

Late Night  Go to bed early - save the late nights for the weekend 

Can’t find my … shirt, book etc  Be organised and have everything ready to go the night before 

Dawdling on the way to school  Walk faster! 

Stopping off at the shops  Leave the shops by 8:15 

Missed the bus  Parent to ring the school, written explanation to follow 

Appointment e.g dentist, driving test  Do your best to avoid scheduling appointments during school 

hours 



 

 

 

 

CANTEEN MENU 



 

 
 

 

 

UNIFORM SHOP 


